SPECIAL CALLED MEETING
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN
DECEMBER 27, 2012

REFERENCE VIDEO DATED DECEMBER 27, 2012

The Board of Mayor and Aldermen of the City of Fayetteville, Lincoln County, Tennessee, met in an
open, special called session at the regular meeting place of said Board in the Municipal Building of said City
at 4:30 p.m. on December 27, 2012. Mayor John Ed Underwood, Jr., was present and presiding. The
following named Aldermen were present:

Danny Bryant, Marty Pepper, Gwen Shelton, Dorothy Small, Michael Whisenant, and Tom Young

Also present were John Hill, Jr., City Attorney, and James H. Lee, City Administrator.

A full and thorough discussion was held to trade the City’s parking lot, located on North Elk Avenue,
for the vacant lot, located on East Market Street, owned by Charles Gleghorn and Wayne Damron.

Motion was made by Michael Whisenant, seconded by Gwen Shelton, to authorize the Mayor to enter
into an agreement and execute the necessary documents including deeds to trade the City-owned parking lot
located on North Elk Avenue for the vacant lot located at the corner of Franklin Street and East Market
Street, owned by Charles Gleghorn and Wayne Damron, and the additional sum of Fifty-Five Thousand
Dollars ($55,000.00) to be paid to the city as part of this transaction. Upon roll call, the following voted:

Aye
Danny Bryant, Tom Young, Dorothy Small, Michael Whisenant, Gwen Shelton, and Marty Pepper

Nay
None

Mayor Underwood declared the motion approved.

Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously adopted to adjourn.
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